



High Knightswood & Anniesland Community Council

Minutes of Meeting

At Netherton Community Centre on 19 April 2016 at 6.30pm

Present	Jeremy Bailey Laura McGreevy Lilian Woolfries Ellen Wright Naomi Campbell Nicola McAndrew Ann Kilgour Karen Woolfries	Chairperson Secretary Vice Chair Community Councillor Community Councillor Treasurer Councillor Community Councillor
In attendance	Malcolm Balfour Muriel Anderson Ms Wilkinson Jim McGregor Vivienne McGregor Nancy Cowden Peter Hendry Alina Spence Janet McDowall Raymond MacKintosh Mrs MacKintosh	Local councillor Resident Resident Resident Resident Resident Resident Resident Resident Resident Resident
Apologies	Jonathon Findlay	Local Councillor

Action

1 Welcome and apologies

2 Minutes from previous meeting

2.1 The minutes of the previous meeting were proposed (Ellen Wright) and seconded (Ann Kilgour).

3 Actions from previous meeting

3.1 Heather received the flyers to put up in the close of her building regarding the Bins/rubbish collection.

3.2 Photos been sent to council of bridge. JF was to follow this up however no update as JF unable to attend meeting.

3.3 In terms of the lock ups on Rotherwood Avenue, JB has requested ownership details from land registry and will report back once received. Confusion over who actually owns these lock ups – GHA or Glasgow City Council. Residents have stated they have tried to get these demolished however until ownership is clarified we cannot take this any further forward.

JB/MB

Action

JB and Malcolm Balfour will work together on this.

3.4 Spencer Street update

Confirmed in paperwork received from Council that Planning Permission has been passed (subject to certain conditions).

Objections were received and we will put details on the website etc once we have confirmation.

3.5 Mobility scooter – JF was to look into this for Betty and we will report back at the next meeting

4 Police Scotland update

4.1 No police in attendance – therefore no update.

5 Spring clean update

5.1 Nicola gave an update on Clean Glasgow. All the paperwork is in place for the 8th May 2016. Yusaf thought the posters were great and was happy for us to go ahead and use these posters. The team that do the risk assessment will risk assess the proposed route and hopefully they will give us a copy of the risk assessment. They will provide high-vis jackets//pickers etc.

5.2 We have stated 40 adults and 10 children. Not sure how many people we will get to help.

5.3 50 – 60 people turned up to the G15 pick up in Drumchapel so it was suggested that we could borrow equipment if necessary.

5.4 Advertising of the event – we should get a banner created – a vinyl one that is erasable – we will look into getting one of these.

5.5 Share on social media – everyone who was on Facebook to share this. Perhaps check with McDonalds/Morrisons to see if they will help out.

5.6 Nicola will speak to Clydebank Post to see if they will out an advert in. Alan Ferguson – NMCA will contact them.

NMCA

5.7 Café will be contacted to see if we can use the centre for catering and a stop off place to catch up and use the community centre. Nicola will contact café owner.

5.8 Hardly any buses on a Sunday – concerns were raised that a lot of people might not be able to get there. Pick-ups were suggested. Laura spoke about some people perhaps staying at the community centre as a contact –

Action

so that people who may not be physically able to do the pick-up. Lilian and Ann were proposed to stay at the centre.

5.9 If everyone takes some posters to put up this should get the advertising started. It was suggested that we put the flyers through doors. Difficulty in gaining access to the tenements.

5.10 Discussions about whether the school would text the parents at the school. Laura stated that this might be an issue as the school may not be happy to text out non-school business. Laura would check with the school re the banner and the possibility of a text.

LM

6 Knightswood Gala Day 2016

6.1 Ellen spoke about the last meeting – slight progress has been made – they are not prepared for the event to take place on 18 June 2016.

6.2 Now planning for early September – it was felt that this is still not enough time. The committee needs people to join the committee to help organise the gala day.

6.3 The funding application should have been sent in – the Area Committee are being approached. Not sure enough time has been given for the funding to come through in time.

6.4 Next Meeting for the Gala Day will be next Tuesday (26 April). Ellen will attend and report back.

EW

7 Finance Update – Nicola McAndrew

7.1 Budget sheets were passed round. Issue around printing so one issue is to purchase a printer and supply of paper. We will purchase a printer and it will go to the secretary.

7.2 We were unable to the second sign in Anniesland so there is money leftover from the funding. We have paid less for the noticeboard and applied for the two noticeboards and we only got one. We now have an underspend on the grant. We will need to contact the area partnership to find out if we can use the left over funds elsewhere. Our financial year runs to the end of August, so we have until then to use our funds for something useful. Once the printer/clear up/banners there will still be a surplus.

7.3 We discussed doing another area for the clean-up – we could put some of the funds to that – various suggestions were given for the next clean up.

7.4 Resurrect the survey idea and see if any interest. We need to ask as many people as possible what their thoughts are on the area/concerns form the public. Will hand out something at the clean up on the 8th May.

Action

8 Planning applications

8.1 Spencer Street was discussed – the planning application as far as we have been told has been approved. We will provide further updates online as they become available.

8.2 There were no other significant planning applications.

9 Public question time

9.1 Dog mess – there are not enough people to go round and fine people. They used to give out bags for dog mess however this does not happen anymore.

Malcolm Balfour asked when the council issued the new recycling bags. Council said it was not cost effective to provide bags to everyone.

All the bins for dog mess have disappeared as people were setting them on fire. Very dangerous as the bins would explode due to the content.

Malcolm Balfour will organise a walk round for Roads department and Cleansing department.

10 Next meeting

10.1 24th May 2016